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Next Typing Date 

MONDAY, March 15 
(Entries by 10am) 

See page 2 for details 
 

This week’s Locky News was prepared by... 
Alison and Marilyn. 

 

Local Youth Step Up 
To The Challenge 

 

The Lockington Lions Club held 
the Annual Youth of the Year 
for 2021 on Sunday 21st Feb. 
We were delighted to welcome 
the 3 participants, Kaitlyn 
Bulmer, Johanna Grundy, and 
Jack Creed. 

We were entertained by 3 very 
confidant young people, and the 
task of selecting the winner by 

the judges was very difficult and a very close race. 

Congratulations to Kaitlyn for 
being the overall winner on the 
day. Kaitlyn will go onto 
represent the Club in the 
Regional finals. Thankyou to 
the participants, Judges and 
members for making the day a 
very successful one. 

Above…The 3 participants 
Right… 
Judge Bernie McMannus with Kaitlyn. 

 

Lockington Planning Meeting 
Your Town ~ Your Vision 

Town beautification main theme. 

Many organisations expressed their intention to create 
garden areas throughout the town, particularly at the town 
entrances to showcase shrubs and native plants that 
thrive in our area.  Other projects included painting and 
upkeep of facilities in our district and the further 
development of walking tracks both in the township area 
and on the proposed rail trail between Lockington 
and Kotta.   

At the meeting held on Monday 1
st
 March, preliminary 

planning was started for the 10 Town Rescue from Rural 
Aid to take place in September this year. 

Each group or organisation took the opportunity to outline 
planned projects they wish to undertake in the coming 

year / years.  Two or three representatives from each 
group will meet with the Co-Ordinator of the project, Peter 
Kenyan and two reps from Rural Aid over two days, 12

th
 

and 13
th
 March.  If your group has not asked for a time 

slot to meet with the reps please contact me to arrange a 
suitable time. 

Rural Aid Project representatives will be having their 
evening meal at the Lockington Hotel on Friday 12

th
 

March and would like to take the opportunity to speak to 
locals about their vision for their town / district.  If you are 
free please join us at the Hotel from 6.30 onwards.  

If you would like to look at previous projects completed by 
Rural Aid under this banner, copies of the Community 
Development Plan for the district around Monto and 
Gayndah in Queensland are available at the Lockington 
District Business Centre.  

If you require any further information please email me.  
Wendy Sims at wendys1904@gmail.com  

mailto:wendys1904@gmail.com
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Lockington & District Living Heritage Complex 
Complex: 5486 2515 - Open Sunday’s 1pm to 4pm or by appointment 
President: Kevin “Jack” Oliver - Secretary: Beryl  Marshall 5486 2353 

Website: http//www.lockingtonvic.com.au 

Lockington Community News Inc. 
Contact and Publishing Details 

 

Website: www.lockingtonvic.com.au 
Email: lockynews@bigpond.com 
 

Typed Monday fortnightly, distributed the following Friday. 
Deadline: 10am on typing days, earlier if possible please. Leave items at 
our office at the Heritage Centre (through the slot).  We welcome news, 
reports and personal items, photos etc. sent in via email. Please try to 
limit file sizes to about 1000kb (1Mb). 
Tel/Fax: 5486 2515 Leave a message on answering machine if office is 
unattended. 
Postal: 2-10 Market Street, Lockington, 3563 
Editor: Alison Stewart     Ph: 0417 177 807 
Casual Advertisements - must be accompanied by name, address and 
telephone number (without this information the advert cannot be printed) 

Charges: Minimum 5.5cm x 5.5cm $8.50 incl GST (Locals), $12.50 (Non 
Locals). Contact our office re larger advertisements and prices. No charge 
for non profit organizations. 
Reports - a word count limit of approx. 500 words is sufficient for most 
reports, preference will be given to shorter reports. Due to space 
limitations your report may need to be edited. 
Letters to the Editor, articles and reports should be typed or printed, and 
must show the author’s name and contact details. We do not include 
controversial political issues or party policies unless we can give equal 
space to all parties or sides of the argument. (Contact details are for office 
use only and will only be published by request.) 
Articles printed in this paper are printed in good faith and in no way 
reflect the views held by the 'Locky News' voluntary workers. We 
reserve the right to reject items deemed to be unsuitable. Any 
malicious information will be forwarded to the Police.   
All news items will be put on website unless we’re advised not to. 

Hello again Everyone, 
 

We’ve been following the development of our district from the 
time our selector forebears arrived here in the early 1870s.  
Initially, the seasons were kind; crops were successful, and 
enthusiasm ran high.  Rumour even had it that the seasons were 
becoming more mellow as selector settlement took hold. The 
harvest of 1875-76 had been a satisfactory one and travelling 
reporters visiting the region on behalf of such publications as the 
Weekly Times and the Australasian, commented very favourably 
on developments taking place.  The Australasian of 15 January 
1876, carried a highly commendatory article about a visit to the 
Pannoomilloo property of Mr Archibald Yeaman. “Several of Mr. 
Yeaman's relations have settled near to him, and they are thus 
often enabled to render each other assistance in busy times that 
is mutually advantageous. Among them, they hold four 320-acre 
blocks, and 230 acres have been under cultivation this season.” 
Writing to the Geelong Advertiser on 3 March, 1876, a 
correspondent, also farming at Pannoomilloo near Rochester, 
said: — "The crops about here were harvested and threshed 
long ago, and, as a rule, the yield was very good. … Ploughing 
is now general, but the ground is very hard, and a little rain 
would be much appreciated, even if only sufficient to half-fill our 
dams.” As the year progressed, water supplies dwindled further 
but still, any fear of drought was short-lived, and the settlers 
turned their minds to other things. 

     

Across the Terricks plains, few roads had been made, and the 
grid pattern formed by the recently surveyed properties resulted 
in fence lines crossing, and blocking access to, the beaten 
tracks that had been used by the pastoralists and their workers.  
Travel in any form could be difficult, and the transport of farm 
produce to market was seriously impeded by the poor condition 
of such roads as were available. There was ongoing agitation for 
the formation of a new shire, with Rochester to be its 
administrative centre.  On 6 April 1876, the Riverine Herald 
reported that a deputation of representatives from the Terricks 
had waited on the Commissioner for Railways and Roads to 
urge the formation of a new shire comprising portions of the 
existing shires of Echuca and Waranga.  In support of their 
request, it was stated that the Echuca Shire had been neglectful 
of its duties in respect to the Terricks region.  In the Echuca 
Shire’s defence, its secretary, Mr Shackell claimed there had 
been no such neglect and that, in the previous twelve months, 
almost half the shire’s revenue had been spent in the territory 
concerned.  The newspaper report of the deputation went on to 
state that, in light of the allegations and contradictions that were 
being made, the Commissioner, Mr Jones was unable “to see 
his way in the case” and could not comply with the request.  
 

So, the campaign to divide the shire had been halted, at least 
temporarily, but a transport problem remained to be solved. 
Farm allotments within easy distance of the rivers and/or the 
main Melbourne to Murray railway line, had been taken up by 
the selectors who were earliest to arrive on the northern plains.  

Thus, in order to access markets, those farmers who arrived 
later, and had taken up selections in such places as 
Pannoomilloo, Wanurp or Terrick Terrick, had first to cart their 
produce by wagon to the nearest railway station. Depending on 
the condition of the roads, or tracks, this could be a lengthy 
process and the settlers sought some alternative.  On 9 March 
1876, the Bendigo Advertiser published an item, written by the 
Mitiamo correspondent, indicating that agitation had begun for 
the construction of another rail link; this to be between 
Sandhurst (Bendigo) and Swan Hill.  Local residents felt that the 
least expensive and most advantageous option would be the 
provision of a branch line from Runnymede, following the route 
of an existing 3-chain road from there to Swan Hill.  ”The road is 
level, direct, and without any engineering difficulties. It intersects 
the whole of the Terrick district, passes close to the Pyramid and 
Mount Hope, and through Kerang. This road would traverse an 
immense area of good agricultural country, which is either taken 
up or being taken up and is not secured to any extent by 
squatters.”  It would provide better and closer access to the 
transport and the marketing facilities that the settlers needed.  
 

Meetings, like one at Mitiamo on 28 April, which was reported in 
the Bendigo Advertiser on 4 May 1876, were held throughout the 
region.  Committees were formed, and groups calling 
themselves Railway Leagues were established in many of the 
districts involved.  Unfortunately, there were strongly-held 
differences of opinion about the route to be taken by the 
proposed railway line, so that for much of the time, these groups 
worked “at cross purposes”.  Most agreed that the line should 
proceed via the Terricks and Kerang and on to Swan Hill.  
However, some felt that a line commencing at Eaglehawk and 
proceeding via Raywood and Mitiamo before reaching Kerang, 
would serve more people and provide a better option than would 
a branch line from Runnymede (Elmore). And so began a series 
of contesting meetings, committees, and deputations that 
continued throughout the year. 
 

In the meantime, the season was not turning out as well as had 
been hoped.  On 10 July 1876, the Bendigo Advertiser reported 
that crops in the Echuca district were considered “backward. 
Rain did not set in until late in the season.” Lack of moisture had 
caused considerable anxiety, as the ground had been too hard 
to plough, and the seed had been put in later than usual.  
However, in September that year a correspondent from the 
Terricks was able to write to the Bendigo Advertiser that the 
area had enjoyed “a copious downfall of rain” and that, with “a 
few showers at intervals up to harvest time… a fair, average 
yield may be expected.” Fortunately, such rain arrived, as 
reported in the Riverine Herald on 14 November, and was “the 
salvation of the settlers in this locality.” 
 

‘Bye until next time, 
Marg O’Brien.    
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MEALS ON WHEELS 
 

 
 
 

Currently being delivered by 
Intereach Aged Care Services 

Anglican Parish of 
Rochester & Lockington 

 
Lockington – March 7 and 14 - 11.15am  

Rochester – March 7 and 14 – 9am. 
 

www.northcentralanglicanvic.org 

 

St James 
Community Church 

 

 

Uniting 
Church 
Bamawm  

 
 
 
 

CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

St Canice's, Lockington 
1st, 3rd & 5th Sundays 

8:00am Mass 
 

St Joseph's, Rochester 
Every Sunday - 10:00am Mass 

 

Sacred Heart, Elmore 
Every Saturday - Vigil 5.30 pm 

Every Sunday - 12 noon Latin Mass 

 
 
 
 
John c5 v24. 
Most assuredly I say to you, he who 
hears My Word and believes in Him 
who sent Me has everlasting life, 
and shall not come into judgment 
but has passed from death into life. 

COVID19 and Churches 
 

Please check 
with your church, 

as to service times 
and structures 

Contacts:  
Ray Wakefield   5486 2592 
Graeme Haines 5486 2284 

Contacts: 
Pastor Bill Cochrane 

0427 865474 
or Edwin Keele 5484 3117 

Rev. Anthony Stones 
on 0437 696 561 

Northern Rivers 
Uniting Church Cluster 

 

Northern Rivers Uniting Church 
Cluster 
Northern Rivers Uniting Church 
Cluster extends to you a warm 
welcome to: 
Harvest Thanksgiving & 
Remembrance services on 
March 7 & 14: 
March 7 – 9.00 am Bamawm  
March 7 – 11.00am Elmore 
March 14 – 9.00am Rochester 
March 14 – 11.00am Elmore 
March 21 – 10.00am Elmore 
March 28 – 10.00am Tongala 
The services will be ‘Zoomed’ for 
those who physically cannot 
attend the service. The link is: 
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/826-
6681-8761. Password 22. Via 
phone: 03 7018 2005.                       
ID: Meeting ID: 826 6681 8761#   
Password 22# 

 

Death 
 
Chapman, George “Geordie”. 
19.05.1929 ~ 18.02.2021 
Passed away peacefully at Bupa 
Aged Care Echuca. 
Dearly loved husband of Phyllis for 
69 years. 
Loving father and father-in-law of 
Russell and Marg, Shirley and 
Arnold, Lois and Vic, Jenny “Spud” 
and Ronnie (dec). 
Adored Pop of Scott, Michelle, 
Janine, Jason, Paula, Travis, Emma 
and Tegan. 
Great-Poppy of eight great-
grandchildren. 
Forever in our Hearts. Rest in Peace. 

Hi everyone... after much consideration,  instead of cancelling alto-
gether, we have decided to move the Lockington Country Music Fes-
tival from August to October .  

 

Dates for the 2021 LOCKINGTON COUNTRY MUSIC FESTIVAL are 

22
nd

 – 24
th

 October 2021. 

It will be better weather and we won’t clash with the football etc.  By then, 
hopefully, Covid will be a thing of the past, or at least have less  regulations. 

Anyone, wishing to offer any sponsorship for this event would be much ap-
preciated. Sponsors will be included on all flyers, pre-promotion and the 
Lameroo CMF Website.  

Updated information will be added to the website as it comes to 
hand  www.lockingtoncmf.com  

Stay safe, Cheers Roz Giles 

 

Finding good players is easy… 

getting them to play together 

is the hard part 

http://www.northcentralanglicanvic.org
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/826-6681-8761.%20Password%2022
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/826-6681-8761.%20Password%2022
http://www.lockingtoncmf.com
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FREE COMMUNITY GROUP  
ADVERTISING FLYERS 

 

Locky News is pleased to announce that we have a qualified 
Graphic Designer / Page Layout artist as part of our typing team.  
We are offering all local Community Groups and Organisations 
free flyer and advertising design. 

If you are interested in using our free services,  contact Alison via 
the Locky News email address: lockynews@bigpond.com.  

For more information on what services can be provided, contact 
Rhain via his email address: wyvernslair@gmail.com. 

 
 

Lockington Consolidated 
School News 

 
 

 
 
We had 11 students represent 
our school last Thursday at the 
Campaspe Swimming Carnival 
in Echuca. The students had a 
terrific time and did themselves 
and the school proud. 
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Do you enjoy reading 

our FREE Locky News? 
Please keep in mind that it costs us 

$1 per paper to produce. 

 
 

Please drop a donation 
in one of our tins around town. 

 
 

Donation Tins are located at… 
 

Giddings Co 
Helen’s Takeaway 

Lockington District Business Centre 

Campaspe Shire Council News 

 

 
Campaspe: Thriving Together 
Council has started an extensive community consultation 
program, where you can provide your feedback about 
what you think Council needs to focus on and prioritise. 
The feedback session for Lockington is as follows: 
Date:      Thursday, 18 March 
Time:     7pm 
Venue:     Lockington Community Centre 
All members of the community are encouraged to be 
involved, to help shape the future of the shire. 
An online survey is also open, closing Friday, 2 April. 
Residents who complete the survey have the chance to 
win an iPad. 
For more information and to access to the survey, visit 
webpage: 
 www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/futurecampaspe 
 
Newsletter - Out now 
This month’s Campaspe Times community newsletter is 
currently being delivered to residents and businesses 
across the shire. It can also be viewed online at 
www.camaspe.vic.gov.au/newsletter 
 
International Women’s Day event 
Be inspired by the stories of two highly renowned female 
Australian writers - Favel Parrett and Dr Angela Savage, 
at a special International Women’s Day event hosted by 
Campaspe Libraries. This free event is on Sunday, 7 
March at 2.15pm at the Echuca Library. Afternoon tea will 
be provided. Bookings essential by calling 5481 2400 or 
via website  
www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/library 

 
COVID financial support 
Financial support options to assist ratepayers, residents, 
businesses and community groups in response to the 
coronavirus pandemic are available on Council’s website 
via dedicated webpage  
www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/covidfinance  
 
Creative Active Recovery Grant 
This one-off grant program is now open, providing a 
maximum of $5,000 to support businesses, community 
groups or individuals delivery activities or projects before 
30 June to support COVID-19 recovery. 
Full details at webpage 
www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/covidgrant 
 
Immunisations 
Campaspe Shire Council 
Immunisation Session 
By appointment only 
Ph: 1300 666 535 
Monday, 22 March 
11.30am – 12noon 
Lockington Bush Nursing Centre 
Vaccines for children & adults 
Refer to Council website for more info. 

Lockington 

Swimming Pool 

Now Open 

3pm - 7pm 

Daily 

 

Billy’s Greatest Shave 
 

I'm taking part in the World's Greatest 
Shave for the Leukaemia Foundation! I'm 
on a mission to shave the world from 
blood cancer.  Please sponsor me to give 
families facing blood cancer the 
emotional and practical support they 
need. You'll also fund vital research to help more people 
survive blood cancers, while improving their quality of life.  
Every day another 47 Australians are diagnosed with a blood 
cancer. That's one Aussie every 31 minutes. Although 
research is improving survival, sadly an Australian loses their 
life to blood cancer every two hours.  Will you help by 
sponsoring me? 
 

 
 
Left - Billy has been growing his hair 
for over 12months for the shave. He's 
all set for the chop on the 12th March. 
 

Please donate via 
www.leukaemiafoundation.org.au 

And donate to William Forster 

http://www.camaspe.vic.gov.au/newsletter
http://www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/library
http://www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/covidfinance
http://www.campaspe.vic.gov.au/covidgrant
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ACTION CLUB OF 
LOCKINGTON 

 
 

MONTHLY MEETINGS: 
1st Wednesday - Dinner at Clubrooms 

3rd Wednesday - Activity 
 
 

 President: 
John Wright: 0409 259 723 

 

Secretary:  
Tommy Eade: 0417 899 806 

 

Cricket Nets & Sports Ovals.  
Indoor Netball, Basketball, Badminton & Tennis 

 

BAMAWM  
RECREATION RESERVE 

 

with Indoor Stadium 
 

available for hire day and night 
Rate $10 per hour plus $2 light coin meter 
Meeting & Social Rooms for Private Hire 

Ph: Leo Tonini  
54865320        0402788583 

 

DISTRICT SERVICE CLUB 

Serving Our Community 
 

Meets 2nd & 4th Wednesdays 
Lockington Heritage Complex 

 

President Lion: 

John Van Den Bosch 0417 999 144 

Secretary Lion: Marg Dowie 0427 795 576 

Treasurer : Phillip Cunnington 

Coburn & Reid 
Pharmacy 

177 Annesley Street, Echuca 
 

For Deliveries of  
Medicines & Prescriptions  

 
 

Phone 5480 6011 or  
Fax 5480 2486 

Week days only 

 

LOCKINGTON  
COMMUNITY  

CENTRE  
 

Bookings Call 
Bev Brereton 5486 2331 

Or 0447 553 303 

LOCKINGTON RECREATION RESERVE 
 

For venue hire contact... 
Toni Hardess ph: 0409265529 

 
Venue hire prices are as follows: 

$100 for function room  
$140 for function room and kitchen. 

COMMUNITY COMMUNITY HEALTH 

 

ECHUCA 
CHEMIST 

 

 

Beauty Products - Vitamins - 
Prescriptions - Fragrances 

 
 
 

192 HARE STREET 
 

Phone: 5482 6666 

Lockington 
District Family 

Landcare Group 

President 
John Wright 0409 259 723 

Secretary 
Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 

 

Meetings…7:00 pm 
At the Lockington Community Hotel 

on the first Thursday 
of even months 

(Feb, April, June, Aug, Oct, Dec) 

HEALTH 

Trading  
hours of  
Lockington  
Branch 
 
 
Monday,  
Tuesday &  
Wednesday  
10.00am - 2.00pm 
 
Thursday & Friday 
9.30am - 12 Noon,  
12.45pm - 4.00pm 
 

For more information  
please contact  

Lockington branch on 
5486 2304 

 

 

LOCKINGTON & DISTRICT  
BUSH NURSING CENTRE INC. 

Registered Number: A11551 
 

Caring for the Lockington Community 
MON - FRI    8.30am to 4.00pm  

(Lunchbreak 12.30-1.30) 
Phone 54862544 

to book an appointment 
 

Nursing Care & Pathology 
Doctor Tuesdays from 9.30am 

Allied Health services 

 

Tongala & District Memorial 
Aged Care Service Inc 

 

Serving the Community Since 1925 
 

R. M. McHale Hostel & Koraleigh 
Nursing Home for planned & 

emergency respite care & permanent resi-
dential aged care 

Deakin Village – affordable rental 
Independent  Living Units 

Memorial Drive Retirement Village 

For further information contact: 
 

Sarah Tee, 
18 Purdey Street, Tongala, Vic. 3621 

Phone:  03 5859 0800 
Email: admin@tongalaagedcare.com.au 

“Care in the friendly town” 

RETAIL 

mailto:admin@tongalaagedcare.com.au
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Ph 5483 7767  
or 0427 837767 

 

Sales of Honda & Suzuki motor-
cycles, Cox, Cub Cadet, Yardman 

and MTD mowers, Makocraft 
boats. 

Service of all makes and Models. 
116 Northern Highway Echuca 

Phone 54823329 

Highside Motorcycles,  
Mowers and Marine 

 

 Servicing... 
Rochester, Elmore, 

Lockington,  
Echuca & Districts 

 

Ph Drew on 
0418558578   

RETAIL RETAIL RETAIL 

Our financial solutions include: 

 Insurance Protection 

 Superannuation Solutions 

 Investment Strategy 

 Retirement Planning 

 Centrelink Benefits to Offset                          

                                     Your Retirement Savings 
 

486 Hargreaves Street, Bendigo. 
Phone: 5443 4388 

 

Stephen White Financial Services P/L 
is a Corporate Authorised Representative 

(ARN 236541) of NEO Financial Solutions P/L 
AFSL 385845 

Lockington District 
Business Centre Inc. 

 

Ph 5486 2683 
 

Monday to Friday 
8am to 5pm 

 

Saturday 
8am to 12:30pm 

Helen’s Takeaway 
11 Hopetoun Street, Lockington 

Ph 4408 7610 
Open 7 days 

Mon & Tues 9:00am - 6:30pm 
Wed & Thurs 9:00am - 7:30pm 

Fri & Sat 9:00am - 8:00pm 
Sun 4:00pm - 8:00pm 

 

Post Office 
Phone/Fax 5486 2419 

Open 9am - 6pm Mon to Fri 
9am to midday Saturdays 

Nampara Spit Roast 

& Catering. 
 
 
 

We work You Party 
We use china crockery & stainless 

steel cutlery 
 

Contact Steve – 0499 348 260 
Email 

namparaspitroast@ozemail.com.au 
To discuss your next event 

 

 

BAMAWM  
FARM SERVICES 

 

 

(Trading as PA & ML Stanford) 
 

Rural Fencing 

Mini Bobcat Hire - Rotovating;  
Site Clearing; Post Hole Digging; 
Leveling; Shed Cleaning (calves)  
 

 

"Your Second Hand" 
Phone Phil Stanford  

0429 865 424 / 5486 5424 A/H 

 

Kleer 
Water 

Deliveries 
 

For your fresh water requirements 
Delivering to Lockington and sur-

rounding districts 
 

Ph David Hann 
0448 878 210 

Local Davey Pump dealer 

Pump repairs and sales 

Call Ged anytime 0400829797 

RURAL 

mailto:namparaspitroast@ozemail.com.au
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Funded from 
Parliamentary Budget 

 

Build on a strong foundation. 
 

“Build on a strong foundation” is the theme for this year’s 
World Day of Prayer service, which was prepared by 
women of the Republic of Vanuatu. The service will be 
held on Friday, 5 March at Bamawm Uniting Church, at 
8.00 p.m., with the speakers being the recently appointed 
minister of the Uniting Church Northern Rivers Cluster, 
Rev. Brian Morgan 
and his wife Desri.  
 
This will be a lovely 
opportunity for 
people in the 
community to meet 
them, and all will be 
most welcome. 
 

Enquiries to… 

Beryl Marshall 

Ph 0428 862 353. 

 

 
MILLOO CWA 

FEBRUARY REPORT 
 

 
 
After all the uncertainties of 2020, 9 members enjoyed 
meeting up for the first meeting for 2021. 
President Colleen welcomed everyone expressing the 
hope that 2021 will be back to “normal “   
A notice had been received from the group president 
informing us that (restrictions allowing) there will be a 
group conference held at the Lockington Bowling 
Club on the 3

rd
 of March commencing at 10-am. All 

Members are urged to attend   BYO LUNCH 
Competitions - Dorward Trophy. 
3 articles of Craft (Distinct Varieties) for the home. 
Individual - Date Loaf in a rectangular tin.    
All COVID protocols will be adhered to. 
At this time no long term plans are being made for 
branch activities   

Norma our International Officer informed us that this years 
the study will be of Indigenous Australia. Her research 
centred on the indigenous people and their origins from 
various parts of the world and proved very interesting. 
Competition winners for the day were:  
Bloom- Marg and Elaine = 1

st
     

Craft (Leaves) Elaine 1
st
 Val 2

nd
 - Cooking  

Confectionary 1
st
 Colleen -2

nd
 Joy       

Horticulture - Plant best suited to its pot - 1st Marg,  = 
second  Colleen and  Norma.     
Miscellaneous – Bangle – Marg,  
Various scrap items were collected for use at 
Lockington School. 
Next Meeting:   March 11

th
 at 10 am  

Comps -  Bloom      
Craft - Covered  Coat hanger,     
Cooking - apple Slice ,     
Horticulture - Pot Plant grown from a cutting,      
Miscellaneous - a handy hint        
Charity - Tinned or sealed packets of food for Salvation Army.  
Hostess Elaine. 
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Campaspe Shire Council 
Immunisation Session 

 

By appointment only 
 

Ph:  1300 666 535 
Monday, 22 March 
11.30am – 12noon 

Lockington Bush Nursing Centre 
Vaccines for children & adults, 

including flu vaccine 
 

Refer to Council website 
for more info. 

Well Womens Clinic 
 

Next visit date 
Tuesday 16th February 

 
For appts/enquiries 

ring 54862544 
 

Subject to change 
Re: Covid19 updates 

Justice of the Peace 
 
 

We volunteer our time in the 
community to witness documents 

 

A phone call to arrange a convenient 
time for this service would be 

appreciated. 
 
 

Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 
(Victoria) 

 

Paul Harrison 0436 306 388 
(N.S.W) 

Leigh Pentreath  
For all your carpentry needs 

M- 0417 998 330 
pennosrenos@gmail.com 
Instagram - pennosrenos 

Locky Cottage 

Accommodation 
 
 

8 Lucas Cres 
Lockington. 3563 

 
 
 
 

3 bedroom cottage with 2 Queen 
beds and 2 singles, plus a fold 
out bed. 
Located in the middle of Lockington, 
an easy walk to… Pub, 
Supermarket, Heritage centre, bowls 
club and swimming pool etc. NBN 
connected. 
Price: $80 night for 1 or 2 people. 
$20 per night for extras, up to six 
people. 
No smoking in the house but allowed 
in the yard. 

Please phone/text 
Sue on 0447 577 774 

or email 
grandkids4us3@outlook.com 

 
Lockington Community Hotel 

Co-operative Ltd 
1-3 Archibald St 

(Cnr Lockington Road) 
Lockington, VIC 3563 

For enquiries & bookings - Ph:03 5486 2501 
Drinks / Accommodation / Meals 

 
Lockington Pony Club 

AGM 
 

To be held 
Saturday 13th of March 2021 

2pm 
at the Scurrah Rec Reserve 

(Pony Grounds) 
Corner of Dullard Rd 

and Strathallen Rd, Lockington. 
 

All welcome 

 

HAY CONTRACTING 

MOWING, RAKING, ROUND & SQUARE BALING 
 

PADDOCK MAINTENANCE 

DISC CHAINING, DISCING, SMUDGING 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 Broadacre Spraying 
 Paddock Slashing 
 Wet Tractor Hire 

 

Call Matt on: 0488129498 
Or email 
mattlewiscontracting@gmail.com 

Bamawm Golf Club AGM 
 

Bamawm Golf Club AGM 
will be held on 

Wednesday 3
rd

 of March 
7pm at 

the Lockington Community Hotel.  
Everyone welcome. 

Due to The Virus lockdown the 
February meeting was cancelled 

 
OVER 60 ?? 

ARE YOU INTERESTED ? 
 

CARPET BOWLS , CARD 
GAMES ,BOARD GAMES, 

LUNCHEONS WITH A SPEAKER, 
OR OUTINGS TO PLACES OF 

INTEREST 
 

WE would like to hear from you 
and see you at the meeting 

 
Lockington District Senior 

Citizens Meeting 
will be held at 

the Community Centre  
Monday MARCH 15

th
 at 1.15pm  

 Bev Brereton  President 

 

CWA BAMAWM 
 

The CWA Bamawm Branch 
now meets at the 

Lockington Business Centre 
on the 4

th
 Monday of the month 

commencing at 10.30am.  
 

The meeting is followed by a casual 
BYO lunch. 

 
Would love to see you, 
just drop in on the day,   

or call Betty on 5484 3523. 

mailto:pennosrenos@gmail.com
mailto:grandkids4us3@outlook.com
mailto:mattlewiscontracting@gmail.com
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Norm & Dot Moon  
Phone: 5486 5355 

 
 

 
 

Specialising in supply of fill and carting of- 
 Filling for Cow Lanes 
 Feed Pads 
 Gravel and Sand 
 Loam, Packing Sand and Scoria 
 

RESTDOWN ROAD, BAMAWM 

HUMBERT  
LANDFORMING 

Phone: 0428 106 132 
 

 Whole Farm Plans  

 Community Drains 

 Reuse Systems 

 NVIRP Assistance & Advice 

 GPS Surveys 

 Irrigation Development Costing 
 

Phone James Schroen  5486 2262  

 

 

Ian:   0428 505 053 
Neil:   0427 505 053 

           Phil Serra:   0400 572 901 
Shepparton - Lindsay:   0419 520 743 

Lockington Office:        5486 2347 

 

www.maddisonlivestock.com.au 
office@maddisonlivestock.com.au 

Automated Livestock  
Feed Systems  

Sales, Service and Spares  

Grant Humbert  
0428 106 132  

Peter Bongiovanni E 
OCKINGTON  
     NGINEERING   

 
 

Mechanical repairs to trucks, cars, 
tractors, machinery &  

Cummins Diesel Engines 
 

Spare Parts & 
Castrol Lubricants 

 
 

Phone: 5486 2215 
Mobile: 0408 511 829 

 

27 Pannoo Road Lockington 

Email:lockeng27@gmail.com 

L 

www.briansruralfencing.com.au 

 

Phone: 5484 1094 
 
 

For all your fertiliser needs 
including gypsum, lime & seed. 

 

Mixing Plant for individual blends 
 

BREAD MAKING FLOUR  

Mark “Bricka” Lyons 
 

For all your local 
Farm fencing 

And woolclassing needs 
 

 
Phone 

0427 862 590 

SAM ELLIS 
SHEEP PREG SCANNING 

Ph 0427 585 320 
sam.ellis30@yahoo.com.au 

RURAL               RURAL    RURAL 

 
 
 
 

Daryl is servicing the Echuca, 
Lockington, Bamawm 
and Rochester Area 

Specialising in Fat and Store Cattle, 
Dairy and Export Heifer Sales 

 

Contact Daryl Collins 
on  0427 882 227 

 

For all your cattle ,sheep and 
pig cartage needs please call 

 

Davin Francis  
0429878993 

Servicing Echuca, Lockington, 
Bamawn & Rochester Area. 

Specialising in Fat & Store Cattle, 
Dairy & Export Heifer Sales. 

Contact:- Brock Fletcher 
0429310335 

Trent Storm 0428262991 
Dairy & Exports – Alan Mitchell 

0427562590 

mailto:office@maddisonlivestock.com.au
mailto:lockeng27@gmail.com
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STONE’S 
DAIRY SERVICES 

  

10 Lockington Road 

 

Manager: Brett Stone 
 

Shop: 5486 2229 
Mobile: 0428 862 655 

 

Email: stonesdairyservice@outlook.com  
 

 * AMMTA Accredited Technician * Vats 
* Dairy Plant Installations * Machine Tests  
* Plant & Pump Services * Dairy Supplies 

 

Fri: 10am - 5pm (closed 12 to 1pm) 

EXCAVATOR HIRE 

Bamawm 3561 
 

 Excavator Hire 
 Laser  
 Laser Bucket  
 Smudging 
 Truck and Trailer Hire 

for all your:- Rock, Sand, Soil & Fill. 

DORMAN’S 
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS P/L 

 
382 HIGH STREET, ECHUCA 

 

 ALL TYPES OF  

ELECTRICAL WORK 
 

 phone:     5482 4353 
 mobile:    0428 505 301 

 
Reg. Vic 1607, NSW 35190 

 

RC & HA KILSBY 
Master Builder 

 

Housing, Renovations & 
Additions 

 

Phone: 5486 2578 
Mobile: 0428 505 702 

 

  
MBAV 5488, RBP DB-U-9157 

ACN: 007 405 978 

 

RURAL          TRADE    TRADE 

 
Specialists in Commercial 

and Residential Works  
including: 

 
Shower  Screens & repairs, Security Doors, 

Glass Splashbacks, Mirrors, Wardrobe Doors, 
Pergola Enclosures, Windows & Doors. 

All glass repairs. 
 

Servicing Lockington/Bamawm 
for over 10 years 

 

Phone: 5480 6694 
18 McKenzie Road, Echuca 

www.echucaglassandaluminium.com.au 

Market Street Garage 
 

GENERAL 
SERVICING AND  
REPAIRS TO ALL 
MAKES OF CARS 

 

 PHONE CON PEPPAS 

0401 378 022 
 

28 Market Street Lockington
(300meters from 

theHeritage Complex) 

Mon - Fri: 9.00am - 4.00pm 

Supply and fit timber & aluminium 

• Windows     • Security Doors    

• Flyscreens • Shower Screens  

• Sliding Wardrobe Doors 

• Splash Backs 

• Residential Locksmithing 
 

Phone 0421 839 206 
Email:  rochyglass@gmail.com 

ROCHY GLASS 
 

Glass/Glazing/Mirrors 

 

TV ANTENNAS, CCTV 
SECURITY ALARMS, EXTRA POINTS FOR 

TV, PAY TV, INTERNET, WIFI ACCESS 
POINTS, SHED TO HOUSE INTERNET  

 

Brendan 0437 342 255 
12 Wills Street, Lockington 

brendan@anydayantennas.com 

 

ANYDAY 
ANTENNAS 

G & K  AUTOMOTIVE 
 

Workshop in the 
Bamawm Area 

 

All new Equipment 
FREE Pickup and 
Delivery service in 

the Rochester/
Lockington area. 

Call Glen Viney today 
0428 110 071 for a FREE 

no obligation quote. 

TRADE 

mailto:stonesdairyservice@outlook.com
mailto:rochyglass@gmail.com.au
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22 February 2021 
Parliamentary inquiry to help us all breathe a little easier says Walsh 
An inquiry has been launched into the health impacts of air pollution on 
Victorians according to the Member for Murray Plains, Peter Walsh.  
He said exposure to common air pollutants can exacerbate respiratory and 
cardiovascular conditions, lead to premature death and cost 
the Victorian economy hundreds of millions of dollars per year.  
“If you stop and think about it, as a society we are surrounded by 
pollutants; from vehicle transport, electricity generation and heavy industry 
to bushfires and dust storms – and they all contribute to poor air quality,” 
Mr Walsh said. 
“What the Legislative Council Environment and Planning Committee is 
looking to find is to best determine what can be done to minimise the 
impacts from these pollutants,” he said. 
“The committee is keen to hear from people with information or 
suggestions they want us to consider,” he added.  
Specifically; the committee will seek to:  

Identify statewide practical, real-time, cost-effective 
mitigation strategies  

Determine how they ensure Victorian air quality tracks to meeting or 
exceeding current international best practice standards and 
is enforced  

Determine the impact of economic and population growth on air 
pollution and health outcomes 

Strengthen commitments across all Victorian Government portfolios 
to reduce air pollution and minimise the impact on the health of 
the Victorian population and environment.  

Submissions are due by Friday, April 2, with public hearings to be held in 
May and June. 
For submission details, go to www.parliament.vic.gov.au/epc-lc/
article/4448 
 

24 February 2021 
Walsh launches urgent campaign to stop Wyuna road closure 

The Nationals leader and Member for Murray Plains, Peter Walsh, is 
calling for people to join him in a campaign to stop the closure of a road 
vital to local farmers – and people trying to cut travel time between major 
hubs in the region between Shepparton and Echuca. 
Mr Walsh said Regional Roads Victoria and Campaspe Shire appear to 
have a done a deal between themselves to, as they say, “improve safety 
for all road users”. 
He said the problem with that is they forgot to talk to anyone else about it 
– until the deal was done. 
“And even then, the letter RRV letterboxed to everyone in the area was 
wrong, announcing the road would be closed where it joins the Murray 
Valley Hwy near Wyuna,” Mr Walsh said. 
“When in fact the closure will be at the intersection of Trevaskis and 
Hawdon roads,” he said. 
“Trevaskis Rd is not just essential to the constant movement of farm 
produce and heavy machinery, it has developed into a major thoroughfare 
for people heading from one regional hub to the next. 
“Farmers who use it multiple times a day will be going several kilometres 
further than necessary each time – over a year that will cost them 
thousands of dollars, and others have told me they fear it will have a 
negative impact on property values.” 
The Trevaskis/Hawdon intersection is a dangerous one, and desperately 
needed some changes to traffic flow and speed limits – but simply rolling in 
and closing it does not do anything for all the people who use it; Mr Walsh added. 
He said with work set to begin on March 8 the clock was ticking. 
“I have already written to Roads and Road Safety Minister Ben Carroll, 
calling on him to intervene urgently and stop this before the proposed 
works start,” Mr Walsh said. 
“This is a move that has sparked outrage amongst locals and the lack of 
consultation has made them even angrier,” he said. 

“After meeting with some of them, and receiving calls and emails from 
others, I sent off the letter to Ben Carroll and then went to the site and met 
with some of the farmers who had contacted me. 
“This is a Campaspe Shire road but I am told there has not been any 
consultation about the plans here and that itself is a formula for disaster. 
“No-one knows local road conditions better than the locals – that’s obvious 
and that’s why consultation is so important in these decisions,” he said. 
“And those locals tell me is this road – and access to it – is important for 
more than just those living along it; they say it is also regularly used by 
people from a much wider footprint. 
“There has been a total failure of process by RRV on this issue and on 
behalf of all the people who access Trevaskis Rd from the Murray Valley 
Highway I am calling on Minister Carroll to take some urgent steps to stop 
the process now.” 
Mr Walsh wants affected landowners and road users to email their 
concerns to peter.walsh@parliament.vic.gov.au 
 

19 February 2021 
Andrews government determined 
to wreck regional sport says Walsh 

The impact of crowd limits at local sports matches, as part of Victorian 
Government coronavirus restrictions, has been pushed into the spotlight 
by the Member for Murray Plains, Peter Walsh. 
He said The Nationals took their concern to the floor of the Victorian 
Parliament this week to get the government to reconsider its 1000 crowd 
cap at local sporting venues. 
“The numerous leagues across my electorate are some of regional 
Victoria’s premier competitions and as such regularly draw crowds in their 
thousands, not hundreds,” Mr Walsh added. 
“Apart from all the local heroes there are also ex-AFL players signed up 
and ready to play for respective clubs, it is simply wrong that crowd 
numbers are restricted to 1000 people,” he said. 
“Social distancing is not a problem because clubs have plenty of room to 
ensure a safe distance is kept by all.”  
Mr Walsh said the first game of the season was also a gilt-edged 
opportunity for local clubs to attract sponsors and to kick off fundraising for the year. 
And he confirmed this year fundraising will be especially critical – but it’s 
not going to happen if the Andrews government locks fans out. 
“Many clubs had basically zero revenue for their 2020 season; but were 
still responsible for ongoing costs such as maintenance, keeping ovals 
and courts in tip top shape and other routine costs,” Mr Walsh explained. 
“And many of the major sponsors, the big social clubs, have had their 
revenue smashed by not one, but three, lockdowns and have told me they 
will be lucky to have 30 per cent of their usual funds available for 
sponsorship – there are going to be huge financial gaps and now Daniel 
Andrews seems content hammer the nails into the regional sport coffin,” he said. 
“And if a club has the temerity to ask for increased capacity; the Andrews 
government will send them an 18-page submission document to complete 
justifying the request for more fans.” 
Mr Walsh said clubs north of the border have a crowd limit of 3000. 
He said just take Echuca-Moama for example. United can play home in 
Echuca before a maximum of 1000 while the same day, just 3km away, 
Moama can play before a maximum of 3000 at its ground. 
“A lot of derbies the length of the river involve teams from twin towns. It would be a 
real shame to deny major local fixtures that support and revenue potential. 
“Imagine the impact in a setting such as Albury-Wodonga. 
“This really doesn’t pass the pub test. This is political grandstanding to 
justify its sledgehammer approach to COVID control because the Andrews 
government has now had three goes at quarantine and contact tracing 
and failed every time – so its response is to make everyone pay the price 
for its incompetence,” he said. 
“I am calling on the Minister for Community Sport, Minister for Sport and 
the COVID experts to stop restricting community organisations from 
making a buck and being financially viable. 
“By all means; set the social distance parameters but don’t put a cap on 
numbers when it is unnecessary. These games kick off at Easter and it’s 
fair to say local markets and streets will be full of tourists, which do not 
have capped capacities. 
“Give our communities the chance to survive while still honouring social 
distancing measures.” 

http://www.parliament.vic.gov.au/epc-lc/article/4448
http://www.parliament.vic.gov.au/epc-lc/article/4448
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Free community event. 
13th - 20th March, 2021 

Judges awards announced 12 noon Saturday 20th March. 
 

Eight invited artists - Jared Farrow, Kerryn Finch, Kerry Nicholson, Ellsworth Overton, Murray Ross and Jill Conway, 
Wendy Scott, Nathan Sims 

Mr Dimples, and Tina West - will paint eight very large murals to the theme, “It Changed Our World.” 
 

Paint-off begins 8am Saturday 13th March, ending 6pm Friday 19th March, 2021. Open to the public daily to 
chat with artists and watch the progress throughout the week. 

 
Festival launch and “Meet the Artists Dinner” - Friday 12th March, 7pm at RRRR, the tennis club rooms. The eight 
artists will each unveil the mini murals submitted for selection and talk about their interpretation of this year’s theme. 

Dinner, auction, raffle prizes, drinks at bar prices. Bookings must be made at Dingwall’s Rochester newsagency 
before Tuesday 9th March, 2021. 

 
Free art exhibition and art sales - all the large murals, (except first prize) Rochybalds and mini murals are for sale. 
A limited number of murals from previous years are also available for purchase. Art can be purchased at the adjacent 

Art Show inside the old historic Court House. 
 

Refreshments, tea, coffee, scones with jam and cream are available inside the historic Court House. 
 

Rochybalds - small canvasses are exhibited in the historic Court House. Primary, Secondary and Open, entries $5 at 
Dingwall’s newsagency. Winners $50 prizes announced noon, Saturday 20th March, 2021. 

 
Voting tree - choose your favourite mural, place your envelope and help to choose the People’s Choice award. One 

lucky voter will win a gift voucher from Rochester Business Network. 
 

Judges awards - Saturday 20th March, 2021 at noon 
1st prize: $5000 

Highly Commended: $1000 
Peoples’ Choice: $500 

sponsored by Ray White, All finalists $700. 
 

Lots of chances to win money and prizes, competitions, raffle and 
Rochybald results, music, refreshments, Lions BBQ van, farewell to artists until next time. 

 
Our 2021 Raffle 

1st Prize: 
$200 Caltex Fuel Card 

2nd Prize: 
$100 from Cottam's Butcher 

3rd Prize: 
$50 from Rochester Bakery 

 
The Murals Park is located at Moore Street, Rochester - on the Northern Highway, southern end of town, opposite the 

Rochester Sports Museum, near the police station and the Old Courthouse. 
 

Contact 
https://www.rochestermuralfest.com.au/ 
https://www.facebook.com/RochyMurals/ 

https://www.instagram.com/rochester_mural_festival/ 
ph 0408 505 373 
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Lockington Bowls Club  

Report 

 

 

 

February 22 

With the finish of the "snap 5 day State lockdown", 
bowlers may be able to concentrate on the forthcoming 
finals without any further interruption - we pray! 

Last Tuesday the annual Twilight Mixed Fours was 
cancelled because of the above, has now been 
rescheduled for Tuesday 9th March starting at 5.00pm. 
Entries to Lorraine Appleby 0427 569802 or Annie 
Haines 5486 8220.  

On Thursday the club held the Sponsors night of bowls.  
A gathering of some 30 players enjoyed a 
wonderful evening of fun and genuine friendship. The club 
welcomed staff and partners from "AutoBarn- Echuca" for 
the evening and there was plenty of untapped talent on 
display. Manager Matt thanked the club for the night of 
bowls and organisers Brian Kinnane assisted by Bev 
Brereton and Pauline Humbert awarded the better 
performed bowlers a Club Glass. A very successful 
evening and thanks to Brian Kinnane for his effort and his 
organisational skills. A visitor Brian Howell displayed 
some talent but was reminded by his wife to stick to 
"Bingo".  

With the bye in CVBD Division Three and Four Pennant, 
our bowlers had a strong Practice match and will be ready 
to tackle City of Echuca in both division semi-finals on 
Saturday. The semi-finals will be played at the Rich River 
Bowls Club.  

In the final round of the CVBD Midweek pennant, the 
results were Moama Red d. Moama Green 88-31; City of 
Echuca White d. Mathoura Red 63-43; Mathoura Blue d. 
Elmore 69-44; Tongala d. Ky Valley View 59-43; City of 
Echuca Blue d. Rich River 59-50. The semi-finals will 
begin on Friday.  

On Sunday the CVBD Champions day was held at the 
Rich River Bowls Club. Our club representative Denise 
Gilmore challenged City of Echuca Louisa Dean in the 
State Novice Singles. After a slow start Gilmore was 
unable to contain the stylish bowling of her opponent and 
lost the game 21-10. Gilmore was gallant in defeat and 
would be disappointed with the result, however the margin 
did not indicate the closeness of the heads in general. It 
was interesting to note the family related bowling 
bloodline of Dean. Her father John was a talented bowler 
at Rich River, her mother - a sister to local legend 
Graham "Tex" Harrison, her grandmother was Jean 
Harrison - a long term bowler at Moama and a great aunt 
in Alice McMinn - a 21 times club champion at Lockington. 
May Louisa enjoy more success in bowls.   

Other results from Sunday were Women's Pairs:             
M Rehe - M Stephenson (s) (Moama) d. K Evans -           
P Schram (s) (City of Echuca),  

State Fours: C Frampton, C Taylor, J Tonta, J Moss (s) 
(Composite) d. J Clifford,    J Young, G Kerr, S Proctor (s) 
(City of Echuca).  

 

State Mixed Pairs: K Norris - R Jackson (s) (Moama) d.            
K Wastell - R Wastell (s) (Moama) with a measure on the 
final end after teams were level on 14 - all.  

State 60 & Over Pairs: B Brennan - K Brennan (s) 
(Moama) d. T Nagorcka - S Barker (s) (Rich River) 15-14;  

State Fours: G Devlin, C Hayes, P Nesbitt, D Weymouth 
(s) (Rich River) d. R Werner, L Bates, A Vesty, M 
Humphreys (s) (Mathoura) 16-15; State Novice: M Ovens 
(Moama) d. A Harding (Mathoura). 

Afternoon session results - Women's State Triples:           
J Clifford, G Kerr, B Murray (s) (Composite) d. L Beattie, 
K Evans, L Roney (s) (City of Echuca).  

Champion of Champions: P Nesbitt (Rich River) d.          
R Feuk (Rochester) 25-17. State Singles: T Nagorka 
(Rich River) d. S Cunnington (City of Echuca) 25-7.  

Women's State Singles: M Stephenson (Moama) d.          
J Campbell (Moama) 25-19.  

Men's State Pairs: G Dorward - B Brennan (s) (Moama) d. 
T Hawley - G Thornley (s) (Moama) 21-20.  

At the Friday evening barbeque and practice the large 
crowd were treated to a fine meal. Life member Roy 
Perks was unable to be there to collect the lucky 
members' draw.  

The club is accepting entries for the long awaited 
Waterwheel Classic Fours to be held on  Sunday 21st 
March 2021, starting at 9.30am. Entries to Chris Stewart 
5486 2607 or Tom Davis 0428 54865477. Early entries 
are encouraged.  

 

Denise Gilmore rolls down a ball 
in the final of the novice singles event 
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LOCKINGTON BOWLS CLUB 
SOCIAL BOWLS 

  

Every Wednesday and Friday at 2PM 
(weather permitting) 

 

Come along and join in a Social Roll-up. 
Social distancing applies. 

 

(This replaces Scrounge 
at 1PM on Wednesday) 

 

 

Lockington Bowls Club  

Report (continued) 
 

March 1 

There was plenty of excitement at the women's Social 
bowls on Tuesday when the formidable trio of Trish 
Jones, Margaret Dowie and Phyllis MacFarlane (s) won 
the day and collected the spoils.  

On Tuesday evening the round of Barefoot Bowls      
attracted a good roll up. Winners on the night were    Ray 
Hanson, Cindy Felmingham, Alicia Racheal (s)       2 wins 
plus 15 shots ahead of Ian Haines, Dean Cook, Jacob 
Haines (s) 2 wins +12 shots. Barefoot bowls will continue 
this week.  

In the semi-finals of the CVBD Pennant competition held 
on Saturday our two divisions - Three and Four fought out 
a great battle with their City of Echuca opponents. The 
overall result was a one win/one loss ratio. Division Three 
lost their game 51-70 with a tie and two losses. (Ray 
Hanson lost to T Deenan 16-24; Ian Johnson l.t.   D 
Payne 12-24; Russell Shawcross drew G Clymo       22 - 
all). In the match between the opposing two Division Four 
teams, our bowlers won the day by one single shot 51-50 
in a real cliff-hanger. Scores were level with one end to 
play. The Ken Main rink was holding one shot as the 
skippers crossed over and the City of Echuca     skipper 
John Simpson tried desperately to remove the shot bowl 
but to no avail. The Lockington team was rapt to win a 
place in the preliminary final. (D Isgro, G Hyden, D 
Thomas, K Main (s) d. J Simpson 24-16; L Brereton, O 
McPhee, T Davis, K Stout l.t J Blair 11-21 ; D Smith,  L 
Laffy, N Haines, F Chugg (s) d. G Kerr 16-13).   

Division Four will meet Moama in the preliminary final on         
Saturday 13th March at a venue T.B.A.   

Other Division results included - Division 1. Moama d. 
Rich River 93-36; Mathoura d. City of Echuca 67-58. 
Division 2. Moama d. City of Echuca 68-52; Rich River d. 
Mathoura 69-52. Division 3. Moama d. Mathoura      72-
47. Division 4. Rich River d. Moama 80-52.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Results in the CVBD Midweek pennant competition were 

Division one Semi-final: City of Echuca White d. Moama 
Red; Mathoura Red d. Moama Green.  

Division Two Semi-final: Rich River d. Mathoura Blue; 
Tongala d. Elmore.  

Preliminary finals this coming Friday will be held at Rich 
River. Division One: Moama Red v. Mathoura Red.    
Division Two: Moama Blue v. Tongala.  

The club championships are continuing to proceed. In the 
semi-final of the B Grade championship, Owen McPhee 
won a thriller against Brian Kinnane 25-23.    Kinnane was 
staring down the barrel trailing 14-22 but made a 
tremendous comeback to just fail to win the match. 
McPhee will play Dave Thomas in the final after Thomas 
accounted for Les Brereton.   

The women started their 100 Up Presidents trophy 
championship. Leanne McInnes was in fine form to  
eliminate Annette Brereton in the first round.   

Members have travelled to district tournaments. Alan 
Kauffman, Tom Davis, Phillip Cunnington (s) played the 
Stanhope two-bowl Triples and won three games out of 
the four - losing the final game by one shot. Further bad 
luck was the fact there was only one four game winner, 
but, alas there was a three and a half game winner to 
claim the Runners Up trophy. 

Birthday wishes are offered to Annie Haines and Joy 
Weller on celebrating special occasions. 

Tournament schedule for the coming weeks.               On 
Tuesday 9th March is the annual Twilight Mixed Fours 
event commencing at 5.00pm.  

Friday 19th March the women will hold the Medley Fours 
tournament starting at 10.00pm. Contact Lorraine Appleby 
0427 802569 or Annie Haines 5486 8220 for entries for 
both events. 

On Sunday 21st March the club will hold the annual   
Waterwheel Classic Fours commencing at 9.30am. This 
event is a Gold Letter day. Contact Chris Stewart 5486 
607 or Tom Davis 0428 865477 for details.  

The weekly barbeque and practice session was well 
attended with Club Secretary Neil Haines collecting the 
lucky members jackpot for the third time this year.  

Every Tuesday Evening 
7.00pm to book in for a 7.30pm start. 

Individuals, Families or Groups 
most welcome. 

 
$7.00 per Player (Supper provided) 
Just drop in, for more information, 

or to book your place. 
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MONDAYS 

 Strength & Balance Class 
     9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre 

  Nicole Hocking Podiatrist 
     9.30 - 4.30. - Bush Nursing Centre. 
    Phone: 5486 2544. 

 Lockington & District T.O.W.N Club  
    6.30 pm - Bush Nursing Centre  
    (Activities Room) 

 Senior Citizens Games 10:00 am 
    Bowls and Cards  
 
TUESDAYS 

 Men’s Shed 
    10:00 am - 12:00 pm 
     Phone  0499 170 329 

 Dr. Patrick Nzegwu 
     9.30 am - 5.00 pm 
    Bush Nursing  Centre 
    Phone: 5486 2544. 

 Ladies Social Bowls 
     Names by 9.45 am - start 10.00 am 

 Men’s Social Scrounge 1pm 
WEDNESDAYS  

 Strength & Balance Class 
     9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre. 

  Massage with Anita. 
      Phone 5486    2544 for appointment. 

  Tai Chi  
    5:30- 6:30 pm Bush Nursing Centre 
    $8 per session, with Fay Sizeland 

 Lockington Playgroup  
    9:30am -  11:30am 
    (not during school holidays) 
    St. James  Church Hall. 
    Enquiries: Tammy Norman 0411 056 765  
  
THURSDAYS  
 Social Activity Day 
     10am - Bush Nursing Centre 
     Phone: 5480 6701  

 Men’s Shed 
     By appointment 
     Phone: 0499 170 329 

 Ladies Social Badminton 
    9:30am - Bamawm Sports Centre. 
    Enquiries: 0458 548 622 
 
FRIDAYS 

 Men’s Bowls practice 4:30pm 
     BBQ Tea to follow 
 
SATURDAYS  

  Bingo  7:15 pm - St. Joseph’s Hall     
    Campaspe St, Rochester. 

Bank Trading Hours 
 
Mondays, Tuesdays & Wednesdays - 10.00 am - 2.00 pm 
Thursdays & Fridays - 9.30 am to 12 noon, 12.45 pm to 4.00 pm 

March 
 
WEDNESDAY 3 
Bamawm Golf Club AGM 
7pm at Lockington Community Hall 
 
FRIDAY 5 
World Day Of Prayer 
8pm at Bamawm Uniting Church 
 
SUNDAY 7 
Pine Grove Gun Club Simulated Field & Game 
 
Heritage Complex  Open 
1:00pm - 4:00pm 
On Duty:  Gordon M & Beryl 
 
MONDAY 8 
Heritage Complex Meeting 7:30pm 
At the Complex 
 
WEDNESDAY 10 
Lions Club Dinner Meeting 7:30pm 
Heritage Centre 
 
THURSDAY 11 
Milloo CWA - 10:00am 
Milloo Hall 
 
FRIDAY 12TH 
“Billy” Forster’s Head Shave 
Details to follow… 
 
Social Indoor Bowls 
7:30pm Bamawm Extension Hall 
 
SATURDAY 13 
Lockington Pony Club AGM 
2pm at the Scurrah Recreation 
Reserve (Pony Club Grounds) cnr 
Dullard and Strathallan Roads, 
Lockington.  All welcome 
 
SUNDAY 14 
Heritage Complex  Open 
1:00pm - 4:00pm 
On Duty:  Giles & Philippa 
 
 
 

Monday 15 
LOCKY NEWS TYPING DAY 
Closing time for articles/adverts 
10:00 am (earlier if possible please) 
 
Senior Citizens Carpet Bowls 
10:00am followed by meeting 
 
WEDNESDAY 17 
Action Club Activity Night at Club Rooms 
Ph: 0428 844 489 or 0409 259 723 for details 
 
THURSDAY 18 
Campaspe Shire 
Thriving Together Community Consultation 
7pm at Lockington Community Centre 
PLEASE ATTEND TO HAVE YOUR VOICE HEARD 
 
SUNDAY 21 
Heritage Complex  Open 
1:00pm - 4:00pm 
On Duty:  Jack & Sandra 
 
MONDAY 22ND 
Bamawm CWA - 10:30am  -  Lockington 
Business Centre 
 
Immunisation Session 
11:30am to 12 noon at Bush Nursing Centre 
By appointment only 
Heritage Complex Meeting 7:30pm 
At the Complex 
 
WEDNESDAY 24 
Lions Club Business Meeting 7:30pm 
Heritage Centre 

 
 
 
 

St. Mary’s Op Shop 
 

Mon, Wed, 10am to 2pm  

Thurs  Fri, 10am to 2:30pm 

Lockington Library Hours: 
 

Tuesday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 
 

Wednesday 10.00 am – 5 pm 
 

Thursday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 

We have reverted 
to pre-COVID 

calendar details 
for all groups. 
Please check 

that details are correct 
and advise us of any changes. 

 
Email lockynews@bigpond.com 

 
Thank you 

Alison (Editor) 


